[image: image1.png]


TOWN OF WESTMINSTER

11 South Street

WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473

(978) 874-7409 ( Fax (978) 874-7462
BOARD OF HEALTH


10/5/2022
Members Present:  Ed Simoncini, Chairman, Dr. Michael Popik, Matthew Pearson (via Team Meets), Abigail Conlin, Assistant Health Agent, & Stephanie Wiseman, Administrative Assistant
Others Present: Peggy & Tim Masters, 13 Woodland Drive; Sadie Guchard, Fxit Assurance Realty; Robert & Katherine Cress. 19 N. Shore Road; Jerry Powers, 3 Virginia Ave.; Chris Mossman, Trowbridge Engineering

Call to Order
4:41 pm Meeting is called to order
Sign Minutes 
Mr. Ed Simoncini makes a motion to sign the minutes provided to the board.  Dr. Michael Popik seconds the motion, all in favor.  Unanimous vote 3-0
Hearings

· 45 North Common Road

· 310 CMR 15.212 (1)a    Groundwater offset from the leaching facility –required 4’ to proposed 3’
· 245-3   Leaching are size – required 1.25 x Title 5 to proposed Title 5
Mr. Ed Simoncini makes a motion to approve the variances, Dr. Michael Popik seconds the motion.  All in favor 3-0 Unanimous vote.  Approved
· 130 Davis Road

· Well Application-no variances
Mr. Ed Simoncini makes a motion to approve the well application.  Dr. Michael Popik seconds the motion. All in favor 3-0 Unanimous vote.  Approved
· 19 North Shore Road

· Discussion regarding proposed addition to home/short term rental unit

· Plot of land across the street- add garage with above living quarters

· No vote-just a discussion regarding title 5 regulations/ room count
.  They owners would like to have a bathroom added to their workshop so he doesn’t need to run back and forth. Mr. Ed Simoncini would like to have some time to look over the plans and table it until October 19th.
· FDA Standards

· Review Documents
· Review Powerpoint presentation
Ms. Abigail Conlin was unable to get the information ready for this week.  Table to next meeting, October 19th.
New Business


Old Business

· PFAS updates
Mr. Matthew Pearson asked if anymore wells have been drilled.  Mr. Ed Simoncini states that SoilX is still trying to wrap their heads around our permitting process.  They needs to get the permits to the way that was requested.  The LSP will need to do the applications, and then have the well driller sign them, and send them to the office for permitting.

Ms, Abigail Conlin explains to the board that residents of 13 Woodland drive were present and had some concerns to pose to the board.  There was much back and forth between the residents and the board asking the board to note the homes that are in the PFAS property and tag the properties letting people know of the contaminants.  Ms. Abigail Conlin noted that we have added the map of the PFAS area.  The residents and the realtor were very upset regarding that there are no PFAS testing of the water of the homes for sale.  Ms. Abigail Conlin explained that the test results for PFAS do not come to our office. The residents are very concerned that we are not giving notice to residents regarding the PFAS.  Mr. Ed Simoncini asks how much time our office needs to stuff an 8x11 sheet in the files or a black mark on the folders of each PFAS home.  Dr. Michael Popik stated that the State explains it is the real estate’s job to notify the PFAS zone homes to potential buyers, and would like Town Counsel to indicate whether or not it should be done by the office staff.
· Discussion – current status of Health Agent replacement and any changes to the process
Mr. Ed Simoncini notes that there are currently 7 applicants for this position.  It has been narrowed down to 3 candidates.  Ms. Abigail Conlin is one of 3 candidates. Mr. Philip Leger and Ms. Stephanie Lahtinen will do prescreening of the 2 other candidates.  There will be interviews in the next few weeks.  Mr. Ed Simoncini asks for comments.  No comments.
· Discussion – process of review and consideration of updates to current Septic Regulations possibly make decision to move forward
Mr. Ed Simoncini asks the Board to make comments and concerns on the regulations.  Once the Board can meet
· Discussion – process of review and consideration of changes to current Well Regulations

Board Concerns
Mr. Ed Simoncini would like the meeting minutes to reflect the vote moving forward.  Example 2-1 or 3-0.

Interim Health Agent and Assistant Health Agent Updates
· Flu Clinic
· Confirmed date of Oct 13th from 12-5pm
Ms. Abigail Conlin confirmed the date of the flu clinic.  She is updating the MIIS website for the Westminster Board of Health.  Ms. Abigail Conlin and myself Ms. Stephanie Wiseman will both attend to help with flow.  Dr. Michael Popik wants to know if it can be walk in. The answer is yes.  Ms. Stephanie Wiseman states that people need their license and insurance card.  MPHN wants to purchase our left over flu vaccines if any.  Mr. Ed Simoncini wants to be sure there is no chance of running out of the vaccine.  

Ms. Abigail Conlin shows the new beaver trapping permit.  He plans to trap starting as soon as approved.  
· Yearly Permits/pricing
Ms. Abigail Conlin states that we will be sending our permit applications beginning on November 9th, and wanted to know if we would be keeping the same permit pricing.  The answer was yes.

Mr. Ed Simoncini moves to adjourn, Dr. Michael Popik seconds, all in favor. Vote 3-0.  Motion approved, meeting was adjourned at 6:01 pm
__________________________ 
     _______________________________          __________________________    
Edward Simoncini      
                    Dr. Michael Popik


      Matthew Pearson

Date:___________________________

Attachments:


· 45 North Common Rd

Letter for variance request, Application for septic, Perc data, buoyancy calculations,
 Mass for 11, 12, Local upgrade approval form 9A, site, plan, 

· 130 Davis Road

Private Well Application, Mr. Mapper, 


